
Councillors Update 14 September 2015 
 

 Park entrance on Sefton, glad this is fixed but it took far too long. Ensuring 
lessons are learnt so that it does not happen again. The main entrance needs 
considerable work and we will be asking officers to prioritise. 

 
o Work continues on Ashburton Park with the Friends looking into taking 

the pavilion on as a separate project. A height gate has been installed 
to prevent traveller access in the future. Indicative plans are now on 
their website (subject to change). 

o We are currently booking a meeting in re. reviving the traders 
association. 

o Great news that the lights are going ahead. As it is such a positive 
project we are committing £500 from our ward budget to assist with the 
cost for year one. 

o Selwood/Craigen yellows consultation still underway 
o 20mph and CPZ. We are hearing from both sides of the argument and 

will fully support ASPRA in pulling together the best possible solution 
for residents as a blanket CPZ is not the answer. 

o Local Plan goes before cabinet on 21 September 
o New Wheelie Bins (I believe Maddie has further information on this and 

will be emailing separately) 
o Flooding - recent flash floods if anyone spots any flooding hotspots 

please get in contact so we can ensure officers prioritise our area 
o There has been a number of noise complaints re. the tram lights work. I 

have been assured that the noisy work has now ended but if anyone 
does experience any issues please get in contact 

o Mayor of London is proposing to cut PCSO numbers. We recognise the 
importance of them locally and will oppose this change 

o Brighton Main Line 2 - The Government is now undertaking a study on 
this which proposes to replace the tram line with no benefit for local 
people and will include significant environment and physical impact on 
property in the area. We are working to get key stakeholders onside to 
oppose the plans. 

 


